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To: All members and adherents of 

 

United Reformed Churches and our Local Ecumenical Partnerships 

 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

When will normal service be resumed?  

As we are writing this letter and closing off the URC’s accounts for 2022, the country is still torn 

with industrial disputes, mostly notably with Health Service workers, rail industry workers, 

teachers etc. etc. Whatever your view as to the wisdom or justice of such action, we suspect all 

of us are affected by the disruption to some degree.  

 

In church life too, are we back to “normal life”? Some churches no doubt have returned to 

something like their pre-Covid level of activity and attendance numbers. Quite a few have 

recommenced their activity but find their numbers have reduced. Some churches have found 

re-opening too difficult and have decided to close.  

 

Whatever the “new normal” was to be, we suggest its arrival has (like many trains) been 

disrupted, delayed, or cancelled all together.   

 

The URC’s finance officers had concerns that the late arrival of the return to normality would 

impact very significantly on the giving to the M&M Fund in 2022. However, the churches 

responded magnificently and the giving to M&M was £600,000 ahead of budget. It was also 

only 2.5% down on 2021’s result.  
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So, thank you to all who continued to contribute to your local church, thank you to all those 

churches who met their commitment for 2022 in full, and thank you to all those who, in 

adversity, continued to treat the M&M Fund as the first priority and paid what they could.  

With normal service not yet resumed, 2023 is not going to be an easy year either. We now 

have the added disruption of high inflation, pushing up wages and overhead costs. As the 

Spirit directs and as our means allow, can the churches once more respond to the call of our 

gracious, loving and ever-generous God?  

      

Again, thank you all!  

 

If you have any questions or comments arising from this letter, please speak to your church 

treasurer who has been provided with more detailed information. If they are not able to help 

directly then they can get in touch with the finance team at Church House. 

 

 

Yours in Christ, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ian Hardie (Treasurer)   

Vaughan Griffiths (Deputy Treasurer) 

 


